29th August KOKODA DAY



A commemoration of those whose sacrifice, and courage, defended the identity, freedom and independence of the Australian People

1942 was the year of Australia's greatest trial, when citizen soldiers and AIF forces battled against the onslaught of Japanese military imperialism in New Guinea. The fall of Port Moresby was to be Japan's stepping stone to the conquest of Australia and imposition of their Asian Co-prosperity Sphere agenda.

Australia Military Intelligence sources now reveal that the Japanese Asian Co-prosperity Sphere intended the eradication of the European in Australia through the "disposal" of all white males, and unusable white females; the "enslavement" of serviceable white females to the "dregs of Japanese society"; as well as the systematic slaughter of all Aboriginal People.

The campaign centred around the metre wide, 160 kilometre long Kokoda Track through the Owen Stanley Mountain Range, crossing gorges and streams, and over ridges up to 2,500 metres high, from Buna to Port Moresby. It was known as the worst battlefield of WWII.

Australians, outnumbered five to one, and fighting against superior armed and experienced jungle troops, tenaciously sapped the strength of the Japanese, bringing their advance to a halt, and then fought them out of New Guinea.

The Japanese plan for the subjugation of Australia, and the destruction of our European derived civilisation, was thwarted by the courage of our fighting men, many just raw troops in their teens, and to whom Australians forever owe a debt of gratitude.

Although Anzac Day has been used as a commemoration for all our servicemen and women, special recognition of the significance of the struggle that ensured our national survival is paramount, and is long overdue [over 60 years on], particularly now with the undermining of the Anzac observance by anti-Australian multiculturalists.

From the innumerable unrecorded sacrifices, and actions by our servicemen throughout the Pacific campaign, the date 29th August, has been selected for the commemoration. It is a day that reinforces the real essence of ANZAC - the fighting spirit and heroism of Australians, and henceforth a celebration of Australia's own heritage. It is a day purely for true blue Aussies!

On this date in 1942, the first VC on territory administered by the Australian Commonwealth was awarded: to Private Bruce Steel Kingsbury, 2/14 Australian Infantry Battalion, A.I.F. at Isurava, Papua (Posthumous Award).

CITATION:

In New Guinea, the Battalion to which Private Kingsbury belonged had been holding a position in the Isurava area for two days against continuous and fierce enemy attacks. On 29th August, 1942, the enemy attacked in such force that they succeeded in breaking through the Battalion's right flank, creating serious threats both to the rest of the Battalion



and to its Headquarters. To avoid the situation becoming more desperate it was essential to regain immediately lost ground on the right flank. Private Kingsbury, who was one of the few survivors of a Platoon which had been overrun and severely cut about by the enemy, immediately volunteered to join a different platoon which had been ordered to counter- attack. He rushed forward firing the Bren gun from his hip through terrific machine-gun fire and succeeded in clearing a path through the enemy. Continuing to sweep enemy positions with his fire and inflicting an extremely high number of casualties on them, Private Kingsbury was then seen to fall to the ground shot dead by the bullet from a sniper hiding in the wood. Private Kingsbury displayed a complete disregard for his own safety. His initiative and superb courage made possible the recapture of a position which undoubtedly saved Battalion Headquarters, as well as causing heavy casualties amongst the enemy. His coolness, determination and devotion to duty in the face of great odds was an inspiration to his comrades. 9th February 1943.

"To him go out the grateful thanks of those whose lives he saved that day by freely giving his own. Wherever men speak of courage, wherever men speak of sacrifice, he will be remembered, his name ever an inspiration and a challenge". (unit historian)

With the involvement of Australians in the wars of other countries, particularly supporting American imperialism, the call to commemorate the deeds of our National Saviours is well justified, not only as a recognition of an eternal debt, but also to reconstitute anew our *Australia First* fight in the cause of Australian Independence, Identity and Freedom.

This is very necessary in view of the degradation to our Aussie civilisation caused by successive Lab/Lib administrations who since WWII have acquiesced to Globalisation. With contempt for the sacrifices of our heroes of WWII, these toads have undermined virtually all that was fought for: -

The near-total sell off of our resource, and productive wealth base to foreign interests, reducing Australians to nothing but pawns of international money. We have become the laughing stock of Asia - sniggered at in the boardrooms of Japan, China, and elsewhere.

The creation of an overseas-induced, resource pillaging and export driven, ecologically unsustainable economy, that forecasts an environmental nightmare for our native soil, and with resultant effect on our Aussie People.

The ongoing destruction of our Aussie identity, through never ending immigration of alien unassimilables, people who have played no part in creating our society, will never have roots here or be Australians.

Our Australian culture to be scorned as worthless; and to be replaced by a myriad of foreign cultures through Government sponsored Australia hating multiculturalism, and Asianisation.

The traitor class that are responsible for our national degeneration, would be the type today to say that our fighters on Kokoda were "discriminating" against the Japs! These globalist/internationalists, anti-Australian multiculturalists and Asianisers must be removed from our national life to rebuild the Nation. We owe it to our heroes - LEST WE FORGET.

Australia First calls on all fairdinkum Australians to commemorate "KOKODA DAY". Enjoy a family get together, a quiet drink with mates, sit under a gum tree, read up on the Kokoda Legacy, and reflect with gratitude on the sacrifices of all our Service men and women in the defence of our Australian Nation.

And, join **Australia First**, and our campaign for a **Regime Change** - of the total removal of the prevailing Traitor Class from the State Power. IF YOU DON'T FIGHT - YOU LOSE!

Australia First Party

P.O. Box 223, Croydon, 3136. Tele: 0408 554542 www.australiafirst.net. email: ausfirst@hotmail.com

Voting for other than Australia First is now largely just a waste of time